
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Firstly, I would like to thank parents for all their support and well wishes whilst we had our Ofsted 
visit on Tuesday 28 March.  The inspectors were pleased by parentsô feedback on the school. The 
day started with inspectors speaking with myself and senior leaders about the schoolôs 
performance.  They observed a number of lessons throughout the school; observed the schoolôs 
safeguarding policies and procedures; monitored pupil books and spoke to a number of our 
children.  They also spent time talking to a number of our governors as well as our Kirklees 
Learning Partner. It was a great day to showcase the wonderful and hard work of our pupils, staff 
and parents. We will be receiving the inspection outcome letter after the Easter holidays. 
 
I am also pleased to announce that our new build is on 
track and looking very impressive.  The contractors, 
Kier, have organised various visits to the building site 
as well as learning projects for the school. 

Most recently, the school were invited to 
a special ceremony which was attended 
by a number of our children, staff, 

governors and the local authority to celebrate our new build. This involved a special visit to the 
building site, walking through the ground floor.  The children and I wrote messages on one of the 
steel structures; this was a particularly special moment as these messages will always remain part 
of the build.  Afterwards, Kier organised a lovely lunch for the children with the opportunity to ask 
their various staff about their own particular jobs, and what part they play in building our new 
school. I would like to thank Kier for organising such a fantastic event for us; we had a great time. 
 
Finally, many of our families will remember Ms Chantelle Tiplady who worked at our school for a 
number of years in Nursery.  She was an excellent staff member and always had our children and 
families interests close to her heart. Ms Tiplady had always wanted to work with children with 
special educational needs and moved to Castle Hill School last July. We have recently learnt that 
Ms Tiplady is unwell and we ask you all to keep her in your thoughts and prayers.  
 
I wish all our families a wonderful Easter holiday. 
 
Mrs N Nazir 
Headteacher 
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ParentPay 
 
Dinner money ï Kirklees Council request that dinner money must be paid in advance and dinner 
accounts must be kept in credit.  Debit balances will eventually be passed onto Kirklees if after 
several requests from the office these are not bought into credit. 
 
Trips/Events ï The school request that all trips and events payable be paid online via ParentPay.  
Any letters regarding trips and events will have a barcode to pay at a PayPoint on them if you wish 
to pay via this method. 
 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the office and they will be happy to help. 
 

Comic Relief 
 
This year for Comic Relief we raised money in a variety 
of ways.  On Friday 24th March we held: non uniform 
days, sold red noses, had bake sales, painted nails and 
sold books.  It was an extremely successful day, and the 
school managed to raise £1200 for charity. 
 
We also had two of our Year 6 teachers being slimed! A 
big thanks to them for volunteering to be slimed; the 
children loved it!  
 
The school had lots of fun and we are very grateful for 
the support we received from parents and carers this 
year; without it, we would not have been able to raise as 
much as we did for charity. Thank you. 
 

Kier Construction Poster Competition 
 
Well done to Hammad Ramzan (2A), 
Eshaal Kaysher (4A) and Mahnoor 
Khalid (4A) for creating fabulous 
óSafetyô posters which Kier will be 
using.  They were presented with a 
prize each from the Kierôs Project 
Manager, Matt Hargreaves.  Runner 
ups were also presented with a prize.  
 
Thank you to 
our new build 
contractors, 
Kier for 
organising this 
competition. 
We encourage 
parents to take 
a few minutes 
to visit Mount 
Street where 
the winning 
posters are on 
display. 
 



Sports for Schools 
 
GB diver James Denny recently visited us and spent the day working with KS1 and KS2 children. 
The children were put through their paces as they completed a circuit of physical activities testing 
their fitness and endurance levels. It was an enthralling experience for the children and a valuable 
opportunity to meet a high-level athlete. 
 
Thank you to all parents and children for their response and reply with sponsorship, we will be 
providing an update in regards to which area of PE the funds are allocated. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Pageturners Childrenôs Reading Festival 
 
Over the Easter holidays, Kirklees Libraries are celebrating childrenôs 
reading with our Pageturners festival. We have 42  free childrenôs events 
taking place throughout our 24 libraries. We have authors, illustrators, 
artists, theatre groups, poets, rappers and storytellers. There will be 
writing and art workshops, meet and greet opportunities and lots of 
FUN! Have a look at our website for more information or to book 
tickets, or pick up a brochure from one of our libraries. 
www.pageturnersfestival.co.uk  01484 414868. 
 
We also have a mini reading challenge running from 1st-30th April ï ask at your library for details. 
 

Nursery 
 
Our topic in Nursery this term is óHow do buildings stay up? We went to visit the building site to 
look at our new school and met Matt the builder and all his workers. It was very exciting to see the 
work the men have done and to watch the big diggers and trucks.  Since then we have been 
designing and making houses and buildings and have learned the story of the three little pigs.  We 
made a house for a fairy, a police station and a big digger carwash! Can we fix it? Yes we can! 
 
   
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Reception 
 
This term the 
children in 
Reception visited 
Kirklees Light 
Railway as part 
of their óAre We 
There Yet?ô 
topic. They went 
on a train journey 
through the 
country side to 
see what they 
could see. The 
children learnt 
many interesting 
facts about 
steam engines 
which they used 
to make their 
own information 
book. 
 

Year 1 
 
This term we started with a very worried visitor. An animal trainer came in and he had lost his pet. 
His pets name was Rex.......the T-REX. The children were very surprised to see a baby T-Rex 
come and visit them. He got very close to some of us, which was very SCARY! We got to lead him 
around the hall and ask its owner some questions about his pet. We had a really enjoyable time 
meeting him.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 2                                                                       
 
Year 2 began their new topic, Muck, Mess and Mixtures with a messy morning. The children 
rotated around different messy stations that had activities such as magic mud pie making, bubble 
painting, fizzing potions, clay, shaving foam and foot painting.  We had lots of fun while getting 
messy! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 
 
Year 3 had an amazing time when the Zoo Lab came to visit. As we were going to learn about 
different predators, Zoo Lab came to school and we got to meet 6 different creatures from all 
around the world.  We even got to touch and hold them. It was fantastic. There was Megatron the 
python, Mr Jumpy the tree frog and even a rat called Friday. 
 
 

Year 4 
 
Year 4 were visited by Bodvar, a real Viking warrior! He taught us all about the Vikings ï where 
they came from, how they lived and what they believed. We got to look at artefacts from Viking life 
such as drinking horns, jewellery and tools, and played a popular Viking board game. In the 
afternoon we had a weapons and armour demonstration and learnt how Vikings fought. At the end 
of the day we all took part in Viking spear wrestling, a test of skill and strength. The eventual 
winners were Shakeel Hanif and Maryam Khan! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


